
 

 

 
 

Darren Ogden with his match winning catch. 

 
Great weights on the Ouse in several sections, with the Wissey Mouth to Railway Bridge 
and the Modney Bridge area two of the most popular sections, perhaps the introduced feed 
holding the fish in those areas. 
 
Once again whip fishing over ground bait very successful, with a net of over 50lb reported. 
Slider fishing worth the effort in the Modney section with nets to 35lb reported. Time when 
that was often the go to method before poles began to rule.Just slide the knot and fish can 
be searched for at all depths.  
 
Bream feeding well on the Relief Channel but weed causing some problems. 
 
 



 

 

King of the Fens match on the Middle Level at Peters Drove was won convincingly by Darren 
Ogden with 18 lb 13oz, 2nd Phil Chesterton 9-61/2, 3rd Sean Stimson 8-15; 4th Bob Bates 
8-4. 
 
Darren was feeder fishing using chopped worms in his ground bait with worm variations on 
the hook, to finish well ahead of the rest. 
 
Pole over ground bait accounting for the other places. 
 
Overall, not a bad match result for the first one there of the season. Matches always create 
a bit more commotion, disturbing the fish until they get acclimatised. Perhaps the dredging 
has not caused too many problems, judging by this result but still early days on that front. 
One problem is that an occasional peg seems to have immovable obstructions on the drain 
bed, not surprising when you see some of the Debris in the spoil. Peg 4 upstream of Peters 
one of these. 
 
Fishing has been good around St Germans with bream skimmers, roach and some super 
Tench showing up on pole and feeder this week. 
 
Shepherds Port still producing. Bear Lake for carp and roach as usual. 
 
Kings Lake going really well for good nets of bream. Proving that not all the bream anglers 
have departed for the rivers. 
 
  



 

 

Is this where the Kings Lake bream are? 

The Norfolk Broads continue to fish well the last River Yare match being won with 40lbs 
2oz.of quality roach caught on tares, a brilliant weight and the best recorded on the river for 
a few years. 
 
To Protect Pike welfare please avoid pike fishing in warm water conditions. Indeed, should 
we put any fish under stress by using keep nets in very hot weather? See more details in 
your KLAA permit 

 
Next match at Neeps Wednesday 16 July ring Ray on 07843860737 to book in. 
 
KLAA are holding free taster sessions for would be and beginner anglers on Bear Lake, 
Shepherds Port, Beach Road Snettisham. If you know anybody that’s interested, then 
Saturday July 19 is the day. 
 
Sessions will be in hour and a half slots, with experienced anglers on hand. 
The sessions are open to anyone, but we ask that all under 16s are accompanied by an 
adult. Spaces must be booked in advance. 
 
Available slots are 9-10.30, 11-12.30, 1-2.30 and 3- 4.30. 
 
All bait and equipment will be provided, and no experience is needed, so ideal, for somebody 
wanting to start a new hobby. 
 
To book a slot or for further information please send enquiries to klaacoaching@gmx.com 


